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March 19, 2018 

Charlton Bonham 
Director 
California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
1416 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Regarding: The Yolo Regional Conservation Investment Strategy / Local Conservation 
Plan. 

Dear Director Bonham: 

In accordance with California Fish and Game Code Section 1852(a), the California Natural 
Resources Agency (CNRA) requests that the California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
approve the Yolo Regional Conservation Investment Strategy / Local Conservation Plan 
(Yolo RCIS/LCP). The proposed Yolo RCIS/LCP encompasses all of Yolo County and has 
been developed by a collaborative group of state and local public agencies, non-profit 
organizations, and other stakeholders through a steering committee to help achieve 
improved conservation and public infrastructure outcomes in the County. CNRA and the 
California Department of Water Resources (DWR) believe that a successfully implemented 
Yolo RCIS/LCP could significantly further the State’s regional conservation objectives and 
public infrastructure goals by facilitating meaningful stakeholder engagement, by creating a 
common vision for regional landscape-level and species-specific conservation, and by 
empowering and incentivizing the design of public infrastructure projects that produce 
significant and measurable conservation uplift. 

The Yolo RCIS/LCP has been developed in partnership with Yolo County and the Yolo 
Habitat Conservancy and is consistent with and complements the Yolo Habitat 
Conservation Plan / Natural Community Conservation Plan (Yolo HCP/NCCP), in 
accordance with Fish and Game Code Section 1852(c)(10-11). The previously unfinished 
Yolo Local Conservation Plan – originally intended to complement the Yolo HCP/NCCP – 
served as a foundation for development of the Yolo RCIS/LCP. The State’s 2017 Central 
Valley Flood Protection Plan and its corresponding Conservation Strategy also contributed 
significantly to the Yolo RCIS/LCP by incorporating the State’s vision for both flood risk 
reduction infrastructure investments and habitat conservation priorities as part of multi-
benefit projects. The Yolo RCIS/LCP also incorporates and seeks to further other State 
conservation and restoration goals and objectives, such as the EcoRestore initiative. 



 

   
    
  
 

   

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

In accordance with California Streets and Highways Code Section 800.6(j), CNRA is 
requesting approval of the Yolo RCIS/LCP in part to facilitate mitigation for water 
infrastructure projects, including but not limited to flood risk reduction projects and fishery 
conservation projects. As such, the Yolo RCIS/LCP, if approved by the California 
Department of Fish and Wildlife, shall not count against the limit on the number of regional 
conservation investment strategies set in Section 1861 of the California Fish and Game 
Code. 

Sincerely, 

Kristopher Tjernell 
Special Assistant for Water Policy 
California Natural Resources Agency 
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